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Dear Minister

Government Inquiry into Mental Health and Addiction - Exceptional fees

Thank you for your letter, received on 19 January 2018, seeking my agreement to the payment of
exceptional fees to the Chair and members of the Government Inquiry into Mental Health and

Addiction (the Inquiry).

You are proposing to appoint the Chair of the Inquiry on a fee of $1,400 per day and members on
fees of $975per day.

Fees at this level are significant, however | acknowledge the significance of this Inquiry and that there
will be strong public interest in it. | accept that the Inquiry members need to be of the highest calibre
with extensive knowledge and experience, and that the Inquiry will involve significant demands on the
Chair's and members’ time.

I note that the proposed fees are consistent with the fees paid to members of previous Inquiries and
are lower than the daily equivalent paid to a sitting High Court Judge.

Accordingly, | agree to the payment of daily fees of $1,400 to the Chair, and $975 to the members of
the Inquiry without referral to Cabinet’s Appointments and Honours Committee.

Yours sincerely

Chris Hipkins
Minister of State Services
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